To whom it may concern,

In light of the "Notice of Public Meeting Letter" dated Sept 1, 2021 I am communicating via email as my oral submission. It is stated in your letter under Appeals that unless I make such oral submission at a public meeting or make a written submission to the City of Guelph before the by-law is passed, I am not entitled to have a voice or opinion or to make appeal. Please note I am sending this email Sept 16, 2021 at 8:15pm prior to the stated deadline of Sept 17th at 10am. Therefore, here is my written submission to my position on this matter.

As you know over the last six years I have been part of the Families For Rolling Hills Group, as well I form part of the committee that in part represents our community at City of Guelph Meetings. In light of Covid, the meetings and communication to residents has been stale at best as of late.

This makes being heard very challenging for many. I will also point out, it does communication by the City to Rolling Hills residents easier for the residents to miss. This puts the City at a great advantage to pass items residents may otherwise have had a chance to speak out about at pre-covid style OPEN Public Meeting.

I write once again to you, expressing my displeasure for every facet of the plan that could include Rolling Hills for destruction in the charettes that have been presented past or present.

Any part of the inclusion of our subdivision will become death by a thousand cuts. Roads within our community you are planning to connect to main roads will also affect the safety and quality of our homes and investments. Again leading to the sub divisions demise. Forcing residents to connect to city water and sewer is also something that I am strongly against. I see it again as a motivation from the City to push residents out one by one.

There is PLENTY of land within Guelph to meet the population density targets. I am not in favour of any part of Rolling Hills being included in the plans.

Thank you, Kelly Hodgson